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Dear Parents/carers
I hope you and your families are well and taking care.

We are really looking forward to welcoming back our year 10 pupils over the next few weeks. This week pupils will
have had an opportunity to talk to a member of the pastoral team in relation to personal well-being. We have been
listening to our pupils in terms of any concerns they have but also what they have achieved whilst being away and
what they are looking forward to when they start to return to school.

From next week we will be starting a 4 week programme where pupils will have access to subject teachers. Pupils will
come in for one week out of the four remaining school weeks and pupils will be in groups based upon their house. For
the remaining 3 weeks pupils will be set work in the normal way via Classcharts.

Week Beginning Monday 22" June - Blundell pupils (tutor groups 10EL and 10CTE)
Week Beginning Monday 29" June — Derby pupils (tutor groups 10EF and 10AG)
Week Beginning Monday 6" July — Sefton pupils (tutor groups 10TM and 10JT)
Week Beginning Monday 13" July — Weld pupils (tutor groups 10AK and 10RP)

We do want to ensure the week in school is as meaningful, as useful and as reassuring as possible. With that in mind,
please see below the programme that we are putting in place:

Period 1 ’ Period 2 Period 3 Period 4
Monday Maths PE English
Tuesday Science l Maths Option A subjects
Wednesday Science Option B subjects
Thursday Geography or History Option C subjects
Friday English PE Lo et

*The school will finish at the end of period 3 on Friday each week for a deep clean of the school building.

Each week when pupils are in school they will follow the timetable outlined above. They will be taught in small groups
by a subject specialist. Pupils should bring in their own equipment (pen, pencil and ruler and other subject specific
equipment on the necessary day) and also dress sensibly but school uniform is not required. On Monday and Friday
pupils will be participating in physical activity and therefore should wear trainers. On arrival, at the school gate, pupils
will be met by senior and pastoral staff. Pupils will be told which group and classroom they are in with the emphasis
on minimising movement around school and adhering to social distancing. Pupils should arrive into school at the
normal time, between 8.40 and 8.50am. Break and lunchtimes will occur at the normal time but access to the dining
room will be staggered to maintain social distancing. The school day will finish at 2.15pm Monday through to Thursday
and on Friday the school will finish at the end of period 3 to allow the school building to be deep cleaned. At the end
of each school day pupils will be dismissed in small groups to again ensure that social distancing is adhered to. Can |
remind you that during this period the school bus service will not be running.



We are very much looking forward to this next phase of your child’s learning and feel that it is really important in terms
of taking a positive step towards returning to normal school life. Please do not hesitate to contact me at school if you
have any further questions.

Yours sincerely

1,745-

Mrs Phillips
Assistant Headteacher (Curriculum, Assessment and Exams)



